






STATE OF MISSOURI 

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT LONG-RANGE PLAN SUBMISSION 

INTRODUCTION 

Consistent with RSMo 37.010, Paragraph 6, the Division of Facilities Management, Design and Construction (FMDC) submits the 

attached Long-Range Capital Improvements Plan. 

This plan is divided into three separate sections, depicting: 

•!• Statewide capital improvement Priority System 

•!• Vanderwiel Facility Advisors (VFA) state-owned facilities by function and age, site and facility analysis 

•!• Summary information of the long-range plan by department and category. A detailed breakdown, of capital improvement 

projects for the period covering Fiscal Years 2017 through 2022 

Departments have submitted prioritized capital requests to FMDC through the use of the on-line Capital Improvements Budget 

Request (CIBR) database maintained by FMDC to act as a source for the fiscal years 2017 through 2022 Long-Range Capital 

Improvements Plan. The departments have estimated that $168.8 million will be required for FY 2017. The FY 2017 through 2022 

long range needs are included and will be continually updated for prioritization, based on the fluctuating needs of the agency or 

department. 

No assumption should be made that projects, other than Governor's Recommendations, in this plan have been or will be 

appropriated or recommended for appropriation. Also, it should not be construed that a Governor's Recommendation represents a 

Truly Agreed to and Finally Passed appropriation. 

FISCAL YEARS 2017 THROUGH 2022 
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